ESSEX STRAGGLERS ORIENTEERING SOCIETY
MINUTES 
V3 –
Committee Meeting Monday 6th February 2017 held at 7.30pm at Steve house:-

33 Swan Street, Sible Hedingham, Halstead, CO9 3RE.    Tel 01787 469512
Present: Colin West (Chairman), David Lumby (Treasurer), Eddie Banks (Fixtures Secretary), John Collyer (Volunteer Coordinator), Kevin Machin (Mapping Officer), Julie Laver (Head Coach), Steve Partridge (Development/Schools Liaison), Jenny Collyer (Club Captain), Lyn West (Club Welfare Officer) and Chris Childs (Secretary).
	No
	Item
	Action

	1.00
1.01
	Apologies
Apologies for absence were received from Andrew Cordle (Webmaster), John Russell (Equipment Officer), Geraldine Russell (Membership Secretary), and Rachel Barford (Club Publicity Officer).

	

	2.00
2.01


	Minutes of Meeting 28th November 2016
The Minutes of the Meeting 28th November 2016 were approved by the Committee and the Minutes signed by Colin West (Chairman) as a correct record.


	

	3.00
3.01

3.02


	Clubmark Renewal
Clubmark requirements include an additional duty to the Membership Secretary’s role to include a report showing changes and trends to the makeup of the membership identifying reasons for changes and determining recruitment strategies. Andrew to discuss with Geraldine how best to satisfy the requirement.
Clubmark requires a self-assessment Annual Review as (Appendix 1B of previous minutes). This form includes the above requirement.

	Andrew
Andrew

	4.00
4.01

4.02

4.03

4.04

4.05
	Correspondence

Mike’s News has been circulated to the Committee as and when issued by BOF. 
An email was received from an organisation wanting to advertise on our web site and offering a fee of $50. It was considered inappropriate and Colin has responded declining their offer.
An email was received from Derwent Valley Orienteering requesting we contribute our O’ top to their regional map. Lyn has provided them with details – see Appendix 1. They have offered us use of the graphics.
BOF have confirmed payment of December monthly membership returns.
Steve would look into details of Explorer Challenge Cup.

	Steve

	5.00
5.01

5.02

5.03

5.04

5.05
5.06

5.07

5.08

5.09
5.10

5.11

5.12

5.13


	Treasurer’s Report

(PM 5.04) David confirmed that all the entry levies were now paid and we are now up to date.
(PM 5.05) John Farmer Associates have been paid for the coaching course. Chelmsford are still to pay us half the grant monies which will be due when Darren has completed the course.
(PM 5.08) Kevin has been paid the mapping costs but further monies are due.

(PM 5.09) Julie and Steve attended the British Orienteering Coaching course in Crewe on 14th/15th January and reported that it had been very worthwhile. All fees paid and some expenses due.

David tabled the Treasurer’s Report - Appendix 2
From the report, whilst it would appear that expenditure exceeds income, the figures are slightly misleading as this includes the payment of last year’s levies. A net profit for both years is anticipated.
The accounts include ECC grant monies received and expenditure on new SI kit.

Monies from Stansted Community Fund (£1000) expected to be received 22/02/17. 
£1244 to be added when received from CCC Corporate Aid scheme. This was an on-line application and details are a little unclear but these monies will need to be ring fenced.
Although are costs were higher Brandon made a significant profit.
Pods Wood also made a profit although numbers were down a little.

The Colchester Urban event is expected to attract a large number of participants which will help to recover some of the mapping costs.

David has received details of Callum’s funding claim for Hawkshead.
	Darren/Steve
David
David

David


	6.00
6.01

6.02

6.03

6.04

6.05

6.06

6.07

6.08

6.09

6.10

	Fixtures

Eddie provided the latest 2016/17 Event Summary (Appendix 3).
(PM 6.10) Danbury is all on track and permissions in place. The Essex Wild Life Trust and National Trust are happy with the proposals, neither of which impose charges. Rachel Barford is the Organiser, Karen Ezard the Planner and Clive Tant the Controller.
(PM 6.02) Geraldine has reported that she is not the organiser for the Writtle event. Geraldine had also advised that she was unable to contact ‘Mike the Bike’ re. parking, however Eddie has spoken to Tom and all is agreed for the event on 2nd April. Will is awaiting feedback from the Safety Committee. Kevin Machin is the Planner and Paul Beckett the Controller.
Andrew Cordle has circulated draft details of the Ultra Sprint and Urban events for the Committee’s comments. Most of the queries arising are addressed in the following items.
(PM 6.09) Lyn is Organiser for the Malden Ultra Sprints on 20th May (Level C). The time slot for the event would be 11.00-13.00 to avoid any clash with Parkrun. The Risk Assessment is in hand. It was proposed to use the SOS SI kit for the event. The suitability of the dibbers to deal with an Ultra Sprint to be checked out by contacting Jeff Powell-Davies. We have a total of 85 dibbers.  Parking charges apply at the park although free parking is available on Saturdays at the Council Offices. It is proposed to charge £9 for entry (presumably £11 non BOF members) and £4 for juniors. Discount for helpers half price
(PM 6.07) Progress is being made for the Colchester Urban event on 21st May (Level B). The necessary forms have been completed for CBC which now has an Events Department as well as a Parks Department. Eddie has spoken to Will and nothing has changed. It is hoped to add Rowan House, Priory ruins/car park and Firstsite to the urban map and John C will need to discuss details with Will at CBC (meeting subsequently arranged for Friday pm). The number of controls on the longer courses has been reduced so as not to exceed the 30 punch limit on the kit. Parking charges would not apply. An entry fee of £12 was agreed (£14 non BOF members) and £5 for juniors. Discount for helpers half price. For those who pre-enter both events total £20. 
Both events would use Fabian4 for registration which costs about £0.75 per entrant. This brings in monies earlier, gives a better idea of maps required and eases pressure on the day. Fabian entries should be open until the Monday prior to the event but entries will be permitted on the day. No sponsors identified.
The use of the Institute for the urban event includes the use of changing rooms, toilets and showers. The car park access will be from the entrance in Sheepen Road - the first entrance after the left-hand bend in the road. Coaches and mini buses will be permitted. David is to contact the Institute to confirm the access gate into the car park and also their position on dogs. Dogs are not permitted in Upper Castle Park. Participants should be directed to remove muddy footwear before entering the hall. The Event Centre would be open 10.00-15.00. A cake stall would be provided. Junior courses would be limited to Castle Park. For older children the quiet streets of Middleborough and Roman Road would be included. 
Kevin will print most of the above maps 1 week before the event.
Sue Waller-Toyne has volunteered to take on the last of the winter series events in April. Details to follow.

	John
Andrew

Lyn
John C
Andrew
David
Chris

	7.00
7.01

7.02
7.03

7.04
7.05


	Volunteer Coordinator
Peter Warland is Organiser for Wivenhoe Woods. A planner is required.

Julie Laver is Organiser for Hylands Park and Alex is Planner. Alex will need to attend an event safety workshop.

Hockley still to be sorted.

It is now mandatory for event officials to have attended an event safety workshop. John has arranged two sessions which were well attended. Emma and Alex will be encouraged to attend the next session.
John C has compiled a list of members and their qualifications and a list of members showing volunteer jobs done to understand the skills within the Club. Details to be included in Organiser’s Manual.

	John C

John C
John C
John C

John C

	8.00
8.01
8.02

8.03

8.04

8.05
8.06

8.07

8.08
	Mapping Report 
Kevin earlier reported a failure of his hard drive but was able to recover most recently updated maps but losing all email history.
(PM 8.01) Pods Wood still needs updating. There are unmarked pits and the vegetation description is not up to date.
(PM 8.02) The new heath land on Danbury Common has been mapped. 
(PM 8.03) Writtle to be reviewed.
(PM 8.04) John and Jenny will carry out remapping for the Wivenhoe event.

(PM 8.05) Stirling Surveys are unable to supply further waterproof paper before summer. It has to be ordered from Germany in large quantities. NWOA still have a good stock and are happy to sell to us at near cost price, which is considerably cheaper than can be purchased elsewhere. Delivery would be by exchange at the JK event. In the meantime Kevin has purchased some Aqualaser paper which is at a higher cost but will be sufficient until after the JK.
Woodland adjacent Baddow Ridge would be useful for use by the juniors if we could gain permission.

(PM 12.02) No response on Hanningfield enquiry and the proposed mapping is thus shelved.


	Kevin
Kevin

John/Jenny

Kevin

	9.00
9.01

9.02
9.03
	Equipment and Club Kit
John R has passed the kit on to Nancy for the Pods Wood event.
(PM 9.03) John has charged the batteries but remains uneasy following the problems encountered at Brandon. He has discussed this with Andrew and he will investigate this prior to the Danbury event.
New control cards to be ordered shortly. White and two colours would suffice. We still have a good stock of waterproof cards which are more expensive.

	John R/Andrew

John R

	10.00
10.01

	Webmaster’s Report

See Items 3.01,3.02, 6.04, 9.02 and 12.07
	

	11.00
11.01

	Permanent Course Officer’s Report
No report

	

	12.00
12.01

12.02

12.03

12.04

12.05

12.06

12.07

12.08

12.09

12.10

12.11


	Development Committee
Schools Days will be 24th May in Castle Park and 25th May in Chelmsford on the assumption that the Chelmsford grant is approved. If not then plan to run the second event within 20 miles of Stansted in order to use the other grant.

There is now a £120 fee for the use of Castle Park but this can cover several events. It was noted SOS have not been charged for the use of High Woods and no invoices have been received for the hire of the meeting room.

The requirements for the coaching qualifications have changed. BOF provide free digital information to provide in-house training. Level 1 applies to meet and greet and assistance to coaches. Level 2 is for club coaches with add on qualifications as needed instead of Level 3 which is scrapped. Julie and Steven have undertaken the ‘Safety for coaches in remote/exposed areas’ workshop. We shall now be running our own coaching workshops once the resources have been made available from BOF.
(PM12.03) U3A has made contact regarding the Chelmsford ‘Active Ageing Fund’ for participants over 55.
(PM12.04) The WoMEnTIME project sponsored by Chelmsford has progressed well. The group would like to take the event to Colchester.

(PM 12.05) The grant application from Stansted Airport Passenger Community Fund has been successful.

(PM 12.06) Monies from the Jack Petchey Fund would be used for the After Schools Club.

(PM 12.07) The Club needs to invest money in SI equipment and technology. Andrew has been requested to set out a time line for these items with a view to a programmed acquisition.
We shall be withdrawing our support for St Andrews School. Colin will be writing to confirm. Individuals will be welcome to join the Ramsey After School Club which is free.
We will be focussing on a new school – Mildmay in Chelmsford. This will be coordinated with Elspeth.

Another Purple Pen workshop to be set up. Probably at the same venue on a Wednesday night.

	Steve
Steve
Rachel/Julie

Steve
Andrew
Colin/Steve

Steve
Kevin


	13.00
13.01

	EAOA Report
Colin was unable to attend the EAOA Meeting in January.

	

	14.00
14.01
14.02

14.03
	Membership Report
Geraldine has sent through members’ details to the Committee although it has not copied and pasted in a very satisfactory format. Chris has overcome this and will circulate to the Committee in a more readable format.
It was noted membership appeared to be down on last year although it was suggested membership normally picks up just before the JK. A number of members have simply forgotten to renew their membership on line. Geraldine has undertaken to contact those who have not renewed in a couple of weeks time.
It was reported Colin Whitehead who is new to orienteering has joined SOS following signing up to British Orienteering


	Chris
Geraldine

	15.00

15.01
	Annual General Meeting

(PM 15.01) Lyn would be compiling proposals for an amended Constitution and a separate Disciplinary and Procedures document.


	Lyn

	16.00
16.01

16.02
16.03

16.04

16.05

16.06


	Any Other Business
(PM 16.01) Colin has referred the Carver Barracks proposals to WAOC.
(PM 16.02) Daisy planned the New Year’s Day Novelty event which proved very successful. Funds raised would be used to support her participation in the ISF World Schools Championship in Sicily.
It is thought that the Club achieves its 50th birthday next year and it is suggested that we organise a fun event to celebrate the anniversary. Jenny would check the archives to see if any dates can be determined. Derek Keeble might have information relating to that time.

Jack Isbester has recently announced he will be retiring from orienteering after many years in the sport. It was agreed his contribution should be recognised and appointed a life member of the club. 

Although many of the paths have been lost at Writtle it was considered that other line features are perfectly acceptable for a yellow course. Sight lines need to be viewed from a child’s eye level and controls typically would be on top of earth walls.
Steve has circulated details of cheaper dibbers from Sportident but they only take 20 slots and therefore not considered suitable.


	Colin

	17.00
17.01

	Date of Next Meetings
The dates and venues for the 2017 meetings are as follows:-
Committee Mtg        Mon 27th Mar      Colin & Lyn’s house 
Committee Mtg        Mon 15th May     To be confirmed
Committee Mtg        Mon 10th July      To be confirmed

Committee Mtg        Mon 25th Sept     To be confirmed

Committee Mtg        Sept                    ‘Virtual’ meeting to agree AGM
AGM                        Mon 9th Oct         To be confirmed


Committee Mtg        Mon 20th Nov      To be confirmed
Meetings start at 19.30

	

	
	The Meeting closed at approximately 22.00 hrs
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